
  

 

The April meeting of the FCCW Church Council was the first in-person meeting in the 
Parish Hall in over one year. Two members were in attendance by ZOOM. A quorum was       
present.  

The Treasurer's report showed that income continues to exceed expenses due in part to 
lower staff salary expenses, income from the Endowment Fund and a New Haven Foundation 
Grant. 

Personnel reported that a new Office Administrator will be employed and in place by the 
end of April. The office will again be open five days a week, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Details are reported 
elsewhere in this Parishioner. We thanked the Personnel Committee and Nancy Dickgiesser for 
her time and effort in the recruitment process. 

The Search and Renewal Committee continues to meet on a weekly basis and have     
completed internal reviews of potential candidates for the Interim Minister position. This     
Committee has done an excellent job in assuring that we have ministerial coverage each        
Sunday. They have been doing independent study as well as some work with CT UCC. They are 
also working on reporting their progress directly to the congregation through the Parishioner and 
possibly email correspondence.  

The segue to the Music Committee Easter Sunday Service was a report that this service 
received rave reviews and accolades from the over 60 persons in attendance, forty-two in-person 
and eighteen Zoom links. Many thanks to the Committee for its planning and to Connie, Al,   
Roger, Faye, Nenad, and Inkyung, the guest violinist, for a job very well done. It was great to be 
back, in person, at a Sunday morning service. 

Christian Service reported that they have contributed to five local                                  
organizations. The Deacon's reported that The Rev. Anya Powers will in the near                     
future be concluding her ZOOM Sunday services. Her leading of  these services                        
has provided spiritual inspiration and support for us during this time of transition.                            
Our warmest regards and thanks go out to her. 

 Trustees have continued to monitor the financial and program                                       
activities of the church. They have also been receiving regular reports from                                
the consultant, Anna Dickerson, regarding the reorganization of the office                                  
and its operations. 

Guest, Joyce Simpson, provided a detailed overview of  building and                        
grounds activities. Most time was devoted to an update                                                                     
on the Sanctuary restoration and repainting. Due to her                                                                   
efforts, FCCW has received notification from the                                                                          
State Historic Preservation Office of  $100,000.00 in matching                                                
funds, which has been approved with guidelines and timetables                                                          
to be followed. This means that we, at FCCW, will have to                                                        
successfully raise monies for the project. Details for this effort will be                                    
forthcoming. We at FCCW owe a great debt of gratitude to Joyce for her                                         
time and devotion to, and extraordinary efforts for, FCCW.  (cont.) 
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(cont.) 
The Boy Scout report dealt with their spring fundraiser for the sale of fertilizer and plants. The troop 

continues to grow in numbers and holds meetings in the Parish House.  
A new program effort, to deal with the technical life of the church, was reported on by Nancy         

Dickgiesser. This matter will be dealt with by a Council-approved Technical Advisory Committee, to serve as 
a sub-committee to Council. They will review all technical projects, programs and plans to include the website, 
equipment, and anything to do with the updating of the technical component life of the church. 

The Moderator requested that all boards and committees be sure to notify and clear any meeting times 
in the Meeting House and Parish House with the church office. The monthly meeting calendar will be kept in 
the office.  

The Moderator received Council approval to conduct the FCCW Annual Meeting on Sunday May 16th, 
at the conclusion of the church service and/or at 11 a.m. Notices will be forthcoming. While there are a variety 
of reports which will be presented at this meeting, one of the most important, especially this year, is the       
Nominating Committee's report which recommends officers and members of Boards and Committees for   
election. Without being overly dramatic, this may be one of the most important elections in the life of FCCW! 
The rationale therefore is thus: As we begin to look for and recruit an Interim and then permanent Pastor, it 
would certainly be a good selling point, on our behalf, if FCCW had a full complement of lay board and    
committee members, who are standing ready to work with this person, as FCCW continues its long history of 
serving and meeting the many needs, spiritual and civic, of this community.  

On behalf of our church, I respectfully ask that you step forward and serve on a Board or Committee, 
even if for only one year, while we go through this period of transition. This should only require that you give, 
on average, two to four hours a month, depending on the board/committee. Your participation will go a long 
way toward insuring that the various lives of our church's programs and activities successfully continue. We, as 
members and friends of FCCW, should have an obligation to ensure that FCCW's long and meaningful history 
in this town continues as we move to our future. Please contact the Nominating Committee chairperson, Janice 
Touloukian, and volunteer to serve. Thank you for giving this matter some serious thought. 
 
Respectfully And With Warmest Regards, 
Richard A. Prescott, Moderator  

PASTORAL COVERAGE 
 

 Pastoral Coverage for the month of March will be provided by the  
Reverend Janice Touloukian. Rev. Touloukian is an experienced minister  
regarding personal matters and supporting those in need of pastoral advice. 

She can be reached by telephone at: 203-387-4991. 

Happy Motherõs Day  
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A òSpecial 

Musical Easter  

Sunday Serviceó, 

Produced by the  

First Church of Christõs 

Music Committee  

The  Music Committee put together a special music program for the Easter Sunday service, the 
first official in-church service. We were blessed with Nenad and Faye playing piano and organ in a 
moving duet of Amazing Grace, Al and Roger sang a duet, Nenad and violinist Alison Inkyung Oh 
performed a duet, and our own Connie Ecklund gave a wonderful sermonette. We had over sixty    
people in church or watching via ZOOM. We are a committee that loves to work together,  

and we look forward to moving ahead with other events.  
 

Board of Music: 
Skip Borgerson, Faye Chen, Ethel Crosby, Constance Ecklund, 

Betty Fearon, Joan Rifkin and Sue Stoddard 

A Message from the Board of Music 

April 4, 2021 

Many thanks to all  
participants in our 
Special Musical 
Easter 2021 

Worship Service! 

Al Jarvis 
 

Constance Ecklund 

Nenad Ivovic Roger Calistro 

~EASTER SUNDAY PHOTO GALLERY~ 


